## May 2021 McGlenn Newsletter

## Museum update.

In April, we had 18 people and in May 28 people come to the museum to view the new triped dinosaur as well as participate in the dinosaur dig behind the museum. First large groups in over a year because of Covid.

The second group had been studying the tabernacle in the wilderness. I had made full size furnishings many years ago. I used rope to lay out the outline of the tabernacle



which was 45 feet long and 15 feet wide with two rooms. The Holy Place with the table of showbread, altar of incense and the golden seven lamp stand. Then the Holy of Holy's with the Ark of the Covenant. I had made models of the 10 Commandments, jar with mana and Aaron's staff that had leaves and buds on it. These were kept in the Ark from the time of Moses until about 600 BC when Nebuchadnezzar destroyed Jerusalem and the temple. For nearly 900 years they were preserved in the Ark; the mana never spoiled and the buds on the staff remained fresh during that whole time. It is a picture of how God preserves life and will preserve our life as believers in heaven.

I also built a nearly full-size altar of sacrifice with tools and the laver that contained the water that the priests would wash their hands and feet in every time they would do a sacrifice or enter the tabernacle.



## Health update.

I know most of you have heard that Amy has been diagnosed with stage 2 cancer. She had surgery to remove all that they could find April 15<sup>th</sup>. In another two weeks we will start chemotherapy which will last for five months. We have heard of women who have survived this cancer for 10 to 12 years and are still alive today so we're optimistic and trusting God that this chemotherapy will wipe out any cancer cells that are left.

We appreciate your prayers that all will go well, that the therapy will

work and we will be able to be together for many more years.

The therapy ends in August and we're hoping that Amy will feel well enough and recovered enough that we can go to Minnesota for a couple of weeks in September. We will visit my son Ryan, teach one home school there and teach one night at Northwestern College.

Thank you again for your prayers and support in this new health trial of our faith. Please pray that we can have many more visitors to the museum. I had to cancel one camp at the end of May because I need to be with Amy during these treatments. But I'm praying that we can get large groups of people to the museum to help make up for the financial need.

In Him, Russ and Amy